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May 8
Guild Meeting

9:30 Services
10:00 Guild meeting

followed by Bring & Brag
and the program open to all

Remember to
bring to the meet-

ing
• Nametag (wear it)

• Library books, DVD’s
and patterns
• QPC projects

• Bright Hopes quilts

• Smiles for your friends

St. Andrew’s Church
8231 Callaghan

www.sanantonioquilt.org
210-695-8737

Membership
Appreciation

30th
Anniversary

Party

President’s Notes
     Many hands made the work easier at the April Guild meet-

ing.  We has approximately 75 members and three guests
working, talking and getting to know fellow Guild members at our
2nd annual Guild Work Day.

     Carol Rouse and Dawn Paoletti, QPC, had over a dozen
projects ready, from sewing strips together to completing tops.
Cindy Shutt and Ida Blankenship sew donated blocks from the
2008 Shop Hop into a beautiful queen size quilt.  I’ll be looking
for the quilt in the Auction, I can just see those bluebonnet blocks
on my bed.

     It took two vans to get all the Bright Hope supplies from the
storage unit to the church.  Sharon Ross and Mike Mitchell
organized over a dozen bins of fabric, huge rolls of batting, and a
bin of pearl cotton.  At the end of the day they still had some bins
of fabric but all the batting was in the kits and Mike was dragging
huge black plastic bags of prepared kits to the vans.

     Ellen Hernandez, Auction Co-Chair, was doing a happy
dance during Bring and Bragg.  Over half the quilts/tops shown
were given to Ellen for the Auction.  Huge thanks to all who
donated.

     The May meeting, Membership Appreciation and the
Guild’s 30th Anniversary, will be a stroll down memory lane.  We
have invited the four surviving Founders and will bring all the
photo albums and scrapbooks from the storage unit.  In addition
will have the 10th and 25th Anniversary Quilts on display.

     Again a huge thanks to all Guild members for making the
April Work Day a huge success, the 3rd annual is already on the
calender for 2011.

  Janet Miller
 President, GSAQG

Calico Rose

Doris Patterson received a Calico Rose for her
work setting up the Ethel
Howey Grant. She then
served as the chair for the
first few years.
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NEWSLETTER INPUT
DEADLINE: Midnight Monday after Guild
meeting. E-mail to quiltnews@satx.rr.com
is preferred. or mail to Dea Jae Shore.

NEWSLETTER ADVERTISING

    monthly     yearly
Full page ad $60.00      $660
1/2 page ad $30.00      $330
   (horizontal -7 x 4 3/4
    vertical - 3 3/8 x 9 1/2)
1/4 page ad $15.00      $165
Business card ( 2 x 3.5) $10   $110

MEMBERSHIP INFORMATION
REGULAR DUES $20   SENIOR (65+)  $15
Send your check with SASE to Gloria
Hammond

Program Notes
2010 Program Schedule

BOARD MEETING MINUTES
April 5, 2010

May - Membership Appreciation Day &
30th Anniversary

June - Auction Trunk Show and Bobbie
Ashley’s Workshops

July - Style Show

Meeting was called to order by President
Janet Miller at 2 PM at St. Andrew’s Church.
Members present:  Janet Miller, Charlotte Keener,
Sandra Bloom, Mary McCarthy, Barbara Sumlin,
Carolyn Hammond, Cindy Shutt, and Larry
Beauchamp.  Absent:  Linda Ethridge and Dea
Jae Shore.

President:  Janet Miller
· March minutes were approved as published.
· Seven entries were received for the Sherry

Allred Grant.  Sandi Price is this year’s recipient.
· First quarter committee reports are due.
President Pro-Tem:    Charlotte Keener
   Marilyn Parson Scholarship Fund has col-

lected over $1000.  New guidelines will be con-
sidered.

1st Vice President – Special Events:  Sandra
Bloom

· Summer Retreat – 31 have signed up – 4
vacancies left.

· Auction – Finished quilts are being collected
and inventoried.

· 2012 Quilt Show – Ida Tyson Blankenship
has agreed to be in charge of vendors.

2nd Vice President – Newsletter/Directory:
Dea Jae Shore

Absent – No report
3rd Vice President – Programs:   Mary

McCarthy
· April Work Day – about 80 are expected to

participate.
· May – Membership Appreciation Party
· June – Auction Trunk Show – Bobbi Ashley

Workshops:  Friday and Saturday
· July – Style Show – Kitty Janiga
· August – How the Guild Works
· September – Alice Kolb:  Friday workshop –

Making Vests;  Saturday program “Treasures of
Quilting”;  Saturday workshop – Crazy Quilts

4th Vice President – Services:   Linda
Ethridge

  Absent – No Report
5th Vice President – Community Outreach:

Barbara Sumlin
· Beginning quilting class will be held during

April Work Day.
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· Sherry Duringer is getting started on

Storybooks to Go.
· A total of 16,661 hours have been donated

by our guild at large and by committee members
in the first quarter of 2010!!!

Secretary:  Carolyn Hammond
  Phone report:  7 calls were received in

March.
Treasurer:  Cindy Shutt
  February bank statement was approved by

Linda Ethridge.
   Guild balances:    Wright Memorial Fund

CD - $10,000.;    CDs - $35,360.81;
   Operating - $7,895.24; Savings -

$15,475.03
   Total Guild Funds- $68,731.08
Parliamentarian:  Larry Beauchamp
  GSAQG has been invited to participate in

an exhibit at the 2010 International Quilt Festival
in  Houston.  See newsletter for more info.

Unfinished Business:
    None
New Business:
  A Welcoming Packet is being developed for

new (paid) guild members.  Committees are
asked to write a short description of their duties
and/or functions to be included in the packet.

Board Meeting was adjourned at 2:55 PM.
Carolyn Hammond, Secretary

GSAQG MEETING MINUTES
April 10, 2010

Meeting was called to order by President
Janet Miller at 10 AM at St. Andrew’s Church.
118 members and 3 guests were present.  $2.00
was collected in name tag fines.

President:  Janet Miller
·March minutes were approved as published.
· Vereins Quilt Guild from Fredericksburg is

here today with their donation/raffle quilt.
· Calico Rose was awarded to Doris

Patterson for her work as the first chairman and
author of the Ethel Howey Grant.

· Sunshine & Shadows:  Linda Ethridge’s eye
surgery in Houston went well.

· Sherry Allred Grant for Summer Retreat –
This year’s recipient is Sandi Price.

President Pro-Tem:  Charlotte Keener
 No report.
Secretary:  Carolyn Hammond
  No report.
Treasurer:  Cindy Shutt
Current Guild balances:  Wright Memorial

Fund CD: $10,000.;  CD’s:  $35,360.81;
Operating:  $7,895.24;  Savings:

$15,475.03;  Total Guild Funds:  $68,731.08
1st Vice President - Special Events:  Sandra

Bloom
·Barbara Sumlin announced that there are 3

spots left for Summer Retreat.  There will be
classes offered at retreat.  Bobbi Ashley dis-
played the retreat quilt square sample.  Kitty
Janiga reported on games for retreat.

·Auction – Ellen Hernandez, Co-chairman,
stated that Admission to the Auction including
lunch is $25.  Auction is free starting at 1 PM.
Auction date is October 2nd and location is Oak
Hills Country Club.  Bookmarks are available for
distribution.  Ellen asked that members display
posters if they have a business.  There are
several quilts that need to be quilted for the
Auction.  Donations of small quilts or table
runners are needed for door prizes.

·Houston Quilt Show Bus Trip – sign-up
sheets will be available at next month’s guild
meeting.

2nd Vice President –Newsletter/Directory:
Dea Jae Shore

·Block Party – July flag – pattern in April
Newsletter must be reversed.  Pattern on
website is correct for paper piecing.

·Plastic bins are available today for $2.00
each.

3rd Vice President – Programs:  Mary
McCarthy

·Brown Bag Projects are still available to take
today.  Reveal is next month.

·Today is Guild Work Day for Bright Hopes
and QPC

·May Program – Membership Appreciation
Day and Brown Bag Contest

·June Program – Auction Trunk Show and
Bobbie Ashley workshops (sign up in May)

·July Program – Style Show - Kitty Janiga
needs a chairperson for the Boutique – which is
any item that you can wear.
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4th Vice President – Services:  Linda

Ethridge
Stephanie Martin, Chairman of Magazines, is

resigning and needs a volunteer for Co-Chair-
manship with Ellen Hernandez.  Volunteer should
1) have a way to transport and store boxes of
magazines, and 2) be able to move and/or carry
heavy boxes.

5th Vice President – Community Outreach:
Barbara Sumlin

·1st quarter of 2010 report – nearly 17,000
hours donated to our community by guild mem-
bers!!

·Sherry Duringer requested volunteers to quilt
at the Texas Folklife Festival and the Institute of
Texan Cultures.

·Sharon Ross of Bright Hopes reported that
in one day, a group of scouts working on an
Eagle Scout project recently started and finished
32 quilts for the Children’s Shelter.

· Donnis Todd stated that a Community
Education Project at the Ramirez Community
Center is offering beginning quilting classes on
Wednesdays from 9:30 – 12 noon until the end
of June, taught by Kitty Janiga and her helpers
Becky & JoAnn.  Kitty reported that the North-
west Library Bee is mentoring the new group. If
any members are interested in helping with the
new group, please contact Kitty Janiga.

·A new quilter’s workshop is being held
today.

Parliamentarian:  Larry Beauchamp
    No report.
Unfinished Business:
    None
New Business:
   None
Meeting was adjourned at 10:35 by President

Janet Miller.
Carolyn Hammond, Secretary

                               Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild
                                    Treasurer's Report
        For the Three Months Ending March 31, 2010

YTD Actual 2010 Budget
REVENUES
Interest 10.37 800.00$                
Other income 11,004.44 500.00

Dues - Membership 1,930.00 4,200.00
Newsletter/Directory Ads 200.00 500.00
Quilt  Show 500.00
Workshops 965.00 3,000.00

Retreat - Summer 4,605.00 7,500.00
Retreat - Winter 7,130.00 8,000.00
Houston Bus trip 2,400.00
Auction 12,000.00

Total Revenues   25,844.81$   39,400.00$           

EXPENSES
Administration:
Administrat ion 624.75$        3,450.00$             
Door Prizes 110.00
Telephone 146.40 600.00
Storage facility 1,254.00 5,200.00
Rent (Meet ings) 375.00 1,650.00

Membership expenses:
Membership supplies 50.00
Newsletter/Directory printing 930.55 3,400.00
Postage, Bulk 185.00 800.00
Webpage 251.35 270.00

Quilt Show 1,500.00

Community activi ties:

Bright Hopes 138.98 800.00
Community Response 0.00
Storybook Quilts 400.00
Community Outreach 350.00

Membership services & activities:
Sherry Allred Grant 300.00
Ethel Howey Grant 1,000.00 1,000.00
Library 56.28 300.00
Patterns 50.00
QPC 500.00
Video Library 250.00
Programs 1,995.45 8,000.00
Workshops 3,100.00 4,000.00

Self-sustaining activities:
Retreat - Summer 7,500.00
Retreat - Winter 8,209.47 8,000.00
Houston bus trip 2,400.00
Auction 396.36 6,000.00

Total Expenses    18,663.59 56,880.00
Net 7,181.22$     (17,480.00)$          

Ending Jefferson Operating 7,895.24$     
Ending Jefferson Savings 15,475.03
SSFCU CD's & savings 35,360.81
SSFCU Wright Class CD 10,000.00
Total Guild Funds 68,731.08$   

Cynthia Shutt,  Treasurer

Golden Carrot
Winner was Ane

Winsett
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  Don’t be bored........
get on the board!!!

Our GSAQG board that is.  Have you ever
said, “Why don’t they....?  Now is your chance to
be a “they”!  Each year the sentences (excuse
me, terms) or half of our board members expire.
This year those vacancies are for President, 2nd
VP for Newsletter, 4th VP for Services, 5th VP
for Community Outreach and Secretary.  The
responsibilities of each are listed in your direc-
tory.  Decide which job best fits your interests
and abilities and contact me.....before I contact
you!  Email to jlarry@satx.rr.com.....just say:

“I am willing to ________________(fill in this
blank)!

Sherry Allred Grant Winner

    Congratulations to Sandi Price, winner of
the 2010 Sherry Allred Summer Retreat Grant.
In Sandi’s application she wrote “We own our
own business and like a lot of small business we
took a pretty
big hit in our
earning since
2009.  Conse-
quently I’ve had
to be very
selective in
retreats, Hous-
ton, or any other
activity that I’ve
wanted to go
on.  I’ve never been to Summer Retreat and my
friend and I thought it would be fun to go for the
week.  Going to the coast this year is not going
to happen.  We usually went for four days to quilt,
but it became out of reach this year.”

Congratulations and have fun quilting.

Beginning Quilt Class
One of the services requested by the guild’s

bi-annual survey was access to classes for
beginning quilters. 

Thanks to the generous time and support of
Donnis Todd, Dorothy Reischman, Sherry
Duringer, and Barbara Sumlin a Begining
Quilters Class was given on the April Workday. 
Seven beginning quilters had the opportunity to
learn:
*  to cut fabrics with rulers and rotary cutters
*  obtain a 1/4" seam with the various machines
*  piece a nine patch quilt top
*  the difference between ironing and pressing

And, finally, to put the whole quilt together
using the envelope method.  The participants
finished the tops on the workday and were in
varying stages of making the envelope at the
end of the day.  They tood their work home with
one additional kit to make for Bright Hopes.  Our
new quilter’s are well on the way with their first
top finished  What fun for all!

Submitted by Barbara A. Sumlin

Bright Hopes
WOW!  I have to admit that I don’t have an

exact count of just how many kits we made at the
April 10th workday, Mike and I took them to the
storage that afternoon and realized we were just
too tired to do any more so we didn’t unpack
everything to count.  My best guess is 130, which
is astounding!  What a wonderful bunch of Bright
Hope-ers we have!  Thank you all for your hard
work - we have enough kits to last until the next
kit party, which I believe will be in October.  And I
have no problems repeating myself - WOW what
a team - WOW!  Sharon

Winning Quilts
 International Quilt Festival/Houston plans to

showcase Texas winning traditional quilts at this
years show, October 30-November 7.  This
exhibit is open to Guilds in Texas holding a Guild
show a minimum of one show every three years.

     The on-line registration form will be avail-
able on March 4, at
www.callforentriestexasguilds.com.  Questions,
contact Carmen Valls, Special Exhibits Assistant,
713.781.6864 ext. 105, spexhibits2@quilts.com.

     If you have technical questions about the
on-line system, please contact Lisa Ellis at
lisa@ellisquilts.com.
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Quilt Project Committee News

 
Wow!  A big “thanks” to all who were able to

work on our various projects.  It is amazing what
can be accomplished in 3 or 4 hours by a group. 
Here’s a recap of what was done:

 - Backings for 3 quilts were pieced — these
are now ready for the Auction Committee.

- Blocks and borders were sewn for 7 tops —
some were taken home to finish; some will be
ready as kits to finish assembling; enough was
done on the Flying Geese to  at least gave us an
idea of how it is going to look.

- Free motion quilting on the Bow Tie, animal
applique preparation, some block adjustment,
preparation of more vines and Dresden Plate
wedges for our Guatamalan Wildflowers quilt
using ties, and applique work on the quilt were
also accomplished.

- Cutting was started for 3 new kits — check
our table in the next couple of months for these.

- Put up Tropical kaleidoscope blocks on the
design wall — have a plan for sending these out
in rows to put together.

- One quilt was basted for hand quilting.
 Hope you enjoyed the day — it was great to

see so much getting done on these. We’ll have
some of them at the May meeting to show. 
 Thanks again.

Carol and Dawn

HOLIDAY EXTRAVAGANZE
GSAQG STYLE SHOW 2010 — JULY 10
Not only is it Christmas in July, but it will be

Easter, St Pats Day, Halloween and all the other
Holidays as well.  The committee has been busy
collecting all sorts of props, etc. to make this a
real show.  If you have props to contribute, let us
know.  Mainly we would like your garments.  It
doesn’t matter if they are many years old.  They
will be new to the rest of us.

We also need items for the boutique.   This
will be limited to items that can be worn — belts,
jewelry, hats, purses to just name a few things.
As in the past,  these items will be taxable and
the guild will get 20% of the sale price.

Kitty Janiga      710-1909, 622-9522
kittyandernie@earthlink.net

News from the book library…

The physical book inventory is done !!  Mary
Ruth and I have spent many a day over the last
few months going through the book library,
getting the Excel inventory into a Collectorz
database, purging duplicates or non-guilt re-
lated books, applying new labels in the remain-
ing books, and just simply bringing it all up to
speed !!!

Basic housekeeping chores are left.  I am
now going through the database flagging those
books that did not turn up during the inventory, or
“Missing”.  The beauty of this data base is that I
can flag those books as such and be on the
lookout for them as time goes on.  I can also flag
the purged books and others that needed
particular handling and always have those notes
on the database.

I will publish a list of the missing books when
it is complete.  I ask that all members review the
list and, just maybe, you have a copy of a book
that is missing!  While we have been conducting
the inventory and getting a handle on the new
program, we have been waiving late fees.
Starting in July, a late fee of $1 per month will be
collected for every month a book is not turned in
on time.

We have gathered four boxes of duplicate
and purged books.  The board is in support of
offering these books to the members via a book
sale.   Instead of waiting until the yard sale in the
fall, or at the boutique at
the next show, they will be
offered at the May meet-
ing in the first small class-
room to the right of the
main meeting space.
From setup until the
beginning of the business
meeting, ANY  book will be $5.  We will stop
selling when the business meeting starts.  At the
beginning of Bring and Brag, the price will drop
to $3 for ANY book.   At the start of the program,
the price will drop to $1.  Please bring exact
change !!!

Jeannette Jay
Book Library Chair
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Pieces of the Past:
 Thimbles
Ellen Hernandez

Finger guards, or thimbles, have been made of stone, bronze, wood,
leather, horn, bone, tortoiseshell, ivory, mother-of-pearl, glass, metals and
porcelain.  The earliest known thimble was Roman and found at Pompeii.
Made of bronze, it has been dated to the first century AD.

Medieval thimbles were often made of leather, but few survived.
Thimbles elaborately carved from ivory, stone, bone, mother-of-pearl and
wood were popular in the Far East. In Europe, silver and gold were used

from the 15th century.  In 1695 the first thimble was made
in England by Lofting, a Dutch metal worker.  It was called
the “ thumb-bell” because it was worn on the thumb and
shaped like a bell. The name eventually became thimble.

Russian thimbles were not originally for sewing, but were used in combat as
weapons for grappling, or to shield an archer’s thumb from chafing on the bowstring.

In the Victorian age thimbles were given as a love token. Silver and gold thimbles
were the most popular, but the metals were becoming scarce. When the couple
married, the bottom ‘band’ of the thimble could be cut off and used as the wife’s

wedding band.
“Dames thimbles” were used by schoolmistresses to beat a dent on the head of a naughty child -

a practice known as thimble pie-making!
During World War I, silver thimbles were collected from “those who had nothing to give” by the

British government and melted down to buy hospital equipment.
People who collect thimbles are known as

digitabulists.
Odd but true:  The most unusual use of a

thimble was recorded by Lattimer Clark in
1866. He improvised a battery using a silver
thimble with acid and zinc to complete the first
successful cross-Atlantic cable connection.

7 8 9 5 4 3
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 GREATER SAN ANTONIO QUILT GUILD, INC. ETHEL Y. HOWEY GRANT
PROGRAM

MISSION
The Greater San Antonio Quilt Guild has established a grant program in honor of a loved and esteemed founding
member, Ethel Y. Howey, whose accomplishments and influence extended into the international quilt world. The grant
is to encourage the pursuit of education in the study of quilt making and to recognize the importance of quilting in
today’s society as an art form, as an instrument of healing, as part of our legacy, and as a common thread which binds
all in friendship.
PURPOSE
The purpose of the grant program is to fund projects that will have long term impact on preserving the heritage and
further the art of quilt making. The grant may be used to cover expenses such as fees (including conferences, work-
shops, etc.), travel, lodging, meals, materials and books. The grant(s) will be awarded annually, not to exceed $1000.
ELIGIBILITY
· Applicant must be an active GSAQG member in good standing for the previous two
· (2) years immediately preceding the grant deadline.
· An applicant must show evidence of an interest in continuing to improve and innovate in the field of quilt design,
construction, history or technique.
· Financial need will not be a criterion for selection.
· Recipients must be willing and able to share with GSAQG the new skills, techniques, or information gained. This
may be in the form of a presentation, a workshop or other process that disseminates the information to the members.
· Recipient must submit in writing a final report of the project and expenses by March 1 of the following year.
· If recipient fails to fulfill requirements any advanced funds must be returned.
· Grant recipients are ineligible to reapply for grants for three years. Grant committee members are ineligible for
grants while serving on the committee.

PROCEDURES AND DEADLINES
Applications must be submitted on or before November 1 (current year), and the grant will be awarded at the following
January guild meeting. The grant recipient’s final report is due by March 1 of the year after the grant is awarded.

GREATER SAN ANTONIO QUILT GUILD, INC. ETHEL Y. HOWEY GRANT
PROGRAM APPLICATION
Applicant must submit all requested information including this page. Application may be typed or hand
written, not to exceed two pages.

Name ___________________________________________________________

Address__________________________________________________________

City, State, Zip ____________________________________________________

Phone _______________________ Email ______________________________

Number of years as a member of the GSAQG ________

1.  Write a paragraph explaining why you would like to receive this grant.
2.  Explain briefly how you will use the grant funds.
3.  Describe how you will share your new skills, techniques and information with the membership.

Feel free to provide any additional information that will help the selection committee.

Mail to: Barbara Wofford, Chairperson, GSAQG Foundation Grant Program
  1551 Yosemite Oaks Circle
   San Antonio, TX 78213
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HOLIDAY EXTRAGANZA
 
It’s beginning go sound exciting.  We will have music, pictures, cookies and all that jazz.  What a

chance to show off your work!!!!
And  don’t forget the boutique.  Do you have vests, scarfs, beading, purses, belts, pins, badges,

hats???  That’s just a few of the things you might sell.  An entry for follow and boutique inventory
form will be available in April 

 
ENTRY FORM
GSAQG STYLE SHOW  — A HOLIDAY EXTRAVAGANZA
Garment type_______________    Name (op-

tional)___________________________________________
Owner /

maker_________________________________________________________________________
Phone number ________________________

email___________________________________________
Will owner model  item???_____________     If not, what size is the gar-

ment?______________________
Describe the garment (item) — include information on inspiration, history, special construction

etc.

Sent to Kitty Janiga — 9741 Nelson Rd, San Antonio, Texas 78252 or
kittyandernie@earthlink.net

DEADLINE   JULY 1, 2010     ENCLOSE   PICTURE IF POSSIBLE

Sunshine and Shadows
Ellen Hernandez, 210-520-1335,
ellenhernandez@hotmail.com

w r f m b x q g y

We send healing good wishes to Linda Ethridge.  She underwent another surgery for de-
tached retina in Houston, and this one seems to have been quite successful.

Please extend your sympathies to Jean Powell on the loss of her husband, Bill, 81, on March
16.  In lieu of flowers, the family requests you make a donation to the cancer charity of your
choice.

Your quilt history documentation, Patchwork Stories, has moved to
www.patchworkchronicles.com.
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For Sale

HandiQuilter 16
Brand New

Never Set Up
Purchased Sept. 2007

All Upgrades done at Creative Sewing in San Antonio

Stitch Regulator  -  Front and Rear Handles  -  Micro Handles

          Tilt Screen Action Handle Bar  -  Software Upgrade

Laser Stylus  -  HQ Ruler Base -  Separate Bobbin Winder

DVD Learning Series

Studio Frame

Call for price
San Antonio area

210/601-9587
rockporter@usa.net

 

The QUILT HAUSThe QUILT HAUSThe QUILT HAUSThe QUILT HAUS    
♦♦♦♦      ♦♦♦♦      ♦♦♦♦ 

 

May 14th-17th, 2010 

WILDFLOWER WEEKENDWILDFLOWER WEEKENDWILDFLOWER WEEKENDWILDFLOWER WEEKEND    
♦♦♦♦      ♦♦♦♦      ♦♦♦♦ 

 

Big Annual Sale!  Don’t Miss It! 
 

Fabulous Fabrics.  Accuquilt GO!   
Huge selection of patterns & books.   
Elna sewing machines & Sergers. 

Handi-Quilter home quilting systems. 
 
 

We are open every day! 
 Monday - Saturday, 9:30-5:30  and  Sunday, 12-5 
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Oak  Leaf  Quilts
2 2 5  S .  S e g u i n  Av e n u e
Ne w  B r a u n f e l s ,  Te x a s
P h o n e :  8 3 0 . 6 2 9 . 0 7 7 4

Fa x :  8 3 0 . 6 2 9 . 0 8 8 7
o a k l e a f q u i l t s @ s b c g l o b a l . n e t

w w w. o a k l e a f q u i l t s . c o m

FA B R I C -  N O T I O N S -  C L A S S E S -  G I F T S

M - F  9 : 3 0 - 5 : 0 0        S AT  9 : 3 0 - 3 : 0 0

Oak  Leaf  Quilts

Memories by the Yard 

Remember the Bluebonnet Patchwork 
Trail Shop Hop April 15th-18th, 2010 

The Meet-n-Greet was great.  
There are still slots availabe for some 
beautiful BOM programs. Come on in 
and get signed up. 

Check out the Scrapbook on line  for a 
list of classes and clubs : 
Memoriesbytheyard.com 

Call the shop for more information and to 
register for a class or club, 210 520-4833 

Store hours; Monday and Friday, 10-7, 
Saturday, 10-4 
  
8015 Mainland Dr. 
San Antonio, TX 78250 
210-520-4833 
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July 2010  Block Party
Block party in July is an easy sew.  It is a perfect paper piecing block. I will have

paper patterns at the April, May and June guilld meetings. It’s 4”x8” finished and
can be made up to look like a 12 inch quilt block and then they can be made into a
quilt, both pictured below. Look on our web site for a link to a pdf file of the foun-
dation pattern. Center square will be 4” x 4”.

Bring as many as you like with
your name attached to each one to
the July  Guild meeting. All names
go in the basket and the lucky win-
ner in the drawing gets all of the
blocks.

A7 

WHITE

A6 

RED

A5 

WHITE

A3 

RED A2 

WHITE

A1 

RED

A4 

BLUE
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President ProTem

Charlotte Keener
1st Vice President for Special Events

Sandra Bloom
2nd Vice President for Newsletter

 Dea Jae Shore
3rd Vice President for Programs

Mary McCarty
4th Vice President for Services

Linda Ethridge
5th Vice President for Community
    Outreach

Barbara Sumlin
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May Schedule

May 3  BOARD MEETING  2:00 PM St.
Andrew’s Church

May 8  Guild Meeting 10:00 AM   St.
Andrew’s Church

May 18  Wearable Arts        6:30 PM
Creative Sewing Center

   117777 West Av.
     Hostess - Ida Blankenship

May 26 Quilt In 10:00 AM
Memories by the Yard

     Hostess - Shirley Carter


